
COMMUNION SERVICE  
11am in the Sanctuary 

 
Introit  Holy, Holy, Holy 
 
Silent Prayer 
 
Call to Worship NAH 475 Have Thine Own Way Lord 
 
Invocation and Offertory Prayer  
 
Tithes and Offerings 
 
Scripture Reading: Romans 6:23 Pastor Karin Wieczorek 
 
Family Prayer   
 
Praise in Music: Chin a Ring Junior Choir 
 
Sermon From Death to Life  Pastor Karin Wieczorek 
 
Hymn NAH 120 verses 1 and 2 O Sacred Head 
 

Ordinance of Humility 
 
Children’s Time In the sanctuary during footwashing  
 
Hymn NAH 120 verse 3 O Sacred Head 
 

The Lord’s Supper 
 
Hymn NAH 703 When Peace Like a River 
 
Good Samaritan Offering  
 
Benediction Pastor Karin Wieczorek 
 
 

Serving Elders: Eustace Cornwall and Roger Murphy 
Organist: Brian Combridge 

 
 

DIARY 

Today Singing Group, The Fairway, 6pm  
Monday Senior Club Outing, meet at 9.15am 
 Stanborough School Badminton Club, 5.30pm 
Wednesday Creative Crafts, 1.30pm 
 Stanborough School Badminton Club, 5.30pm 
 Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm 
Thursday Church Growth Committee, 7.30pm 
Friday Assumptions in Modern Geology, 7pm 
Sabbath Divine Service, Speaker Jacques Venter 
 Parallel Service, Speaker Nick Dean 
 Parents in Prayer, 3.30pm 
21 July Adventurer & Pathfinder meeting, 9.45am 
23 July Organ demonstration, 7pm 
25 July Health Lecture, 8pm 
  
CONTACTS 

Pastoral Team 
Jacques Venter  Day off: Monday  
07868 546 941 knopkierie.uk@gmail.com 
 

Karin Wieczorek  Day off: Sunday 
0770 681 3907 pastorkarinw@gmail.com  
 

Ivana Mendez   
07539 326 780 ivanamendez@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Stanborough Centre Office  Centre Manager: Michael Swain  
07962 320372 stanboroughcentre@gmail.com  
 

AV Advance Requests/Bookings spcavteam@gmail.com 
AV Duty Assistant for July Peter Cooper 
 

DVD Recordings of Services 
Available to order from the desk after the Divine Service 
 

Stanborough Park College of Music 
Jiae Ahn 07837 404 261  spcmahn@gmail.com 
 

Bulletin items: 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org    Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
 
Sunset Times 
Today: 9.14pm  Next Friday: 9.07pm 

 

13 July 2013 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 
 

 Therefore, as God’s chosen people, holy and dearly loved, 
clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, 

gentleness and patience. Bear with each other and forgive 
one another if any of you has a grievance against someone. 
Forgive as the Lord forgave you. And over all these virtues 
put on love, which binds them all together in perfect unity. 

Colossians 3:12-14 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church 
609 St Albans Road Watford WD25 9JL 

01923 894664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org 

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch 
 



SABBATH SCHOOL 
9.45am 

Welcome  Angelika Horwood 
Hymn NAH 33 New Every Morning 
Prayer Charlotte Rashleigh 
Mission Spotlight Inter-European Division 
Special item Alex Browne 
Lesson Study Prayer: The Heartbeat of Revival 
Mission Offering Beatrice Dan 
Hymn NAH 459 Love Divine 
Closing Prayer Matt Marshall 
 

The Sabbath School lesson study will be led from the platform 
during the month of August. 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

We extend a warm welcome to each of you to Stanborough 
Park Church today. Let us open our hearts to receive the 
blessing God has for us as we study and worship together, and 
especially as we serve one another and gather around the Lord’s 
table. Do this in remembrance of me. Luke 22:19 
 
The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is in the home of the 
Moyo family. Let us remember Bhekinkosi, Busisiwe, Tony 
Junior and Andrew in our prayers and ask God to pour out His 
blessings on this family. 
 
Pastoral team absences Pastor Karin will be away 14 July-18 
August, partly on holiday, partly working with our teens at Teen 
Camp in Sweden, and with the youth at the Congress in Serbia. 
Pastor Jacques will be at Newbold 15-19 and 21-26 July, 
attending classes in the morning. He may be contacted by email 
or by phone in the afternoons and evenings. 
 
The Singing Group will be visiting The Fairway, Highlands, 
Oxhey, WD19 4LX, at 6pm today.  
 
 

The Junior Sabbath School is at risk of being suspended on 
some Sabbaths due to a shortage of teachers/helpers. Please 
pray about this matter and consider whether this is an area 
where God can use your gifts. Speak to Pastor Jacques, Pastor 
Karin or Roslyn Guenin if you can help. 
 
If you ordered books from Dr Steenberg, please speak to 
Pastor Jacques as soon as possible to arrange collection. 
 
AV Team Recruiting Are you a behind-the-scenes person but 
wish you could do more for your church? The AV team is looking 
for new recruits. Plenty of opportunities and training provided. 
Contact spcavteam@gmail.com 
 
Thank you to the players and spectators who came and 
enjoyed our Family Cricket Day last Sunday. See notice board 
for full match report and photos. Please return all sponsorship 
forms to Esther or Alain as soon as possible. Thank you. 
 
Starlight Walk Update Nadene, Anjali and Kirra Moser and 
Christine and Amy Cornwall had no trouble walking the 13 miles 
on 22 June to raise money for the Peace Hospice. Thank you so 
much for all the generous donations already received. You may 
still donate at https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/mosergirls 
 
Senior Club Outing This Monday, 15 July, is our summer outing 
to Eastbourne. Would all those who have booked please meet at 
the church by 9.15am. There are still a few seats left; if you 
would like to join us, please see Peter Hinks today for details. 
This will be our last meeting until 2 September. 
 
The Church Growth Committee will meet on Thursday, 18 July 
at 7.30pm. 
 
 

 
Assumptions in Modern Geology 

Friday 19 July, 7pm 
 

Geologist Simon Ware exposes some of the many 
assumptions made within modern, conventional 

geological practices in order to discredit  
the Genesis account of creation. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Coming Soon 

 

Flower Festival ‘Ode to Joy’ 
13th – 15th September 2013 

 

If you would like to sponsor an arrangement  
at the Festival in memory of a loved one,  

or to say ‘Thank you’ to God or to a friend,  
please contact Audrey on 01923 260270. 

 
 

 

The next Adventurer & Pathfinder Meeting takes place on 
Sunday 21 July at 9.45am. 
 
Replacement of church organ In connection with the current 
building programme, it is proposed to replace the church organ. 
Demonstrations by three organ builders have been arranged. 
Your interest and presence are invited on Tuesday, 23 July at 
7pm for the first of these by Allen Organs. 
 
The next health lecture will be on 25 July and is entitled 
‘Mental health problems - prevention and recovery: a dietary 
perspective’, presented by Karen Hubbard. 

 
offerings during june 

Tithes £27,348, up 30% 
Sabbath School Mission offerings £3,072, up 20% 
Church expense offerings (main and parallel) £5,300, up 10% 
 

With five weeks in the month of June, it was a good month and 
we thank you again for your faithful support of the church and its 
outreach. It is especially encouraging to note enthusiasm for 
Mission and loyalty in returning Tithe. Please continue to ensure, 
too, that the expense offering matches our budget of £5,500 
each month so that we can maintain our local mission. 
 
 

Prayer Corner Let us remember the people in Canada 
who are suffering following the train derailment. Also, 
torrential flooding and landslides in China have rendered 
thousands homeless and in danger. 

 


